Social Committee General Meeting_ May 14, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Chairperson,
Arlene Smith.
Members Present: Arlene Smith, Cathy Sirocky, Maria
Derbyshire, Cassie DeBow, Enid Lobel, Mary Seymour, Cheryl
Monaco, Barbara Larson, Debbie McDowell, Rhonda Galvin,
Donna Varvaris
Approval of Minutes: Maria Derbyshire made a motion to
approve the minutes from the April 9" meeting. Enid seconded.
Motion passed
Treasurer’s Report: Cassie DeBow reported a balance of
$5425.44 which includes the Good Neighbor Fund of $1033.64.
Events/Activities:

* Coffee at the Clubhouse — Arlene reported that Carol

Synol will be serving her last coffee on May 23*. Barbara
Milligan and Marie Houghton will be Co-Chairs. Coffee
starting in September will be once a month. Arlene will be
sending out a RAP flyer asking for a few more volunteers
to help.

* Progressive Dinner 4/21/18 — Donna Varvaris reported 130

people attended (one person more than last year) and they
have had positive feedback.
* New York Bus Trip 4/29/18 — Arlene read a report from

Bernadette O’Connor stating that they had a wonderful day
and travel on a Sunday was traffic free. She thanked her
helpers for their assistance with shopping, loading and
serving. She would like feedback regarding preference for a
Sunday or Wednesday trip in December.

* Cabaret Night 5/5/18 — Arlene reported for Deb Kirsch.

Singers Jamie and Steve Green sang songs from the 50°s,
60’s, 70’s. H’ordeuvres were catered by Amedeo’s in
King of Prussia. Everyone raved about the event. She
thanked her committee for all of their hard work.



* Speaker Series 5/20/18 — Enid reported that Bill Metzker

will be speaking on Computer Safety.
* Community Yard Sale — 6/2/18 - Arlene reported for

Sharon Patterson. A RAP flyer has been sent out regarding
the yard sale. Participation is $5.
* Phillies Baseball Game 6/14/18 — The bus is sold out.

* July 4" Party — Arlene reported that she will be using Our

Town Caterers again and will be sending out a RAP flyer in

June.
Retirement Acknowledgement: Arlene on behalf of the Social
Committee presented Carol Synol a hydrangea plant in
appreciation of her 11 years of volunteering for Coffee at the
Clubhouse.
CAB Liaison — Nino Morello reported that the Regency Hills
Clubhouse is undergoing air quality testing by Air Care in hopes
of determining the cause of the odor in the clubhouse. The CAB
did their Spring walkabout and noted few violations. The CAB
approved the Facilities Committee recommendation to close the
Regency Hills Gym on Tuesdays from 7:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.
during the yoga class. Painting is going on in Phase 3. Both
clubhouses are scheduled to be power washed on May 17"
There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn
the meeting at 7:15 p.m. by Rhonda Galvin and seconded by
Mary Seymour. Motion passed.
Maria T Derbyshire, Secretary



